PUBLIC NOTICE:

Evacuation Notice Lifted
May 18, 2012 at 10:30 a.m.

The RM of Piney is still under the state of Local Emergency. The Community of Badger is no longer under an Evacuation Notice. The residents may return but caution is still recommended. Residents and home owners of Badger are asked not to move, relocate or tamper with any of the fire equipment. It is there for the protection of the community. We ask the residents to monitor their community of Badger and report suspicious activity or any other community threats. 
The RM of Piney will impose a $500.00 fine and protection costs to anyone caught violating the travel restrictions or burning ban that was set in place on May 13, 2012. Both the travel restrictions and burning ban are still in effect and will remain until further notice.

Residents and home owners re-entering Badger must do so from the south portion of PR 203 from Piney to Badger. Road closures that are still in effect are PR 203 between Carrick and Badger, and Moodie Road. These roads will remain barricaded until further notice.
Thank you,
Martin Van Osch
We appreciate your patience and if you have any questions or concerns please go to www.rmofpiney.mb.ca or call us at 437-2284.
